

March 24, 2020

Dear Customers, Suppliers, and Employees:

The purpose of this letter is to confirm that Engel Diversified Industries, Inc. (EDI) remains open for business.

On March 19, 2020, the U.S. Department of Homeland Security's (DHS) Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA) issued a list of ESSENTIAL CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE WORKERS DURING COVID-19 RESPONSE to provide guidance to state and local officials as they work to protect their communities, while ensuring continuity of functions critical to public health and safety, as well as economic and national security.

As a contract manufacturer of metal stampings and fabricated metal products for OEMs and Tier 1 suppliers, EDI's business operations support several segments on this list. Those segments include Critical Manufacturing, Healthcare and Public Health, Food and Agriculture, Water and Waste Water Systems, Energy, Transportation, Information Technology, Chemical, and Defense Industrial Base sectors.

We have been informed by our customers operating in these segments that, as their supplier, EDI is likewise part of the Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce recognized by the DHS per the above CISA guidance. Therefore, based on our understanding of known local, state, and federal guidelines, EDI is exempt from shelter-in-place executive orders, permitting us to maintain operations. We will continue to work with government authorities to make sure they support our mission of remaining open so that we can provide the solutions our customers need to support critical infrastructure.

Likewise, EDI expects that its suppliers are also part of the Essential Critical Infrastructure Workforce and exempt from shelter-in-place executive orders. Please share this letter with any state or local government officials to confirm your status as a supplier of Engel Diversified Industries, Inc. and the critical role you play in maintaining our nation's critical infrastructure. Please notify Kristina Engel-Douma at kengeldouma@engeldiversified.com immediately if there will be any disruption in supply.

Please continue to stay healthy and safe as we work together to support one another.

Sincerely,

Stuart A. Rubin

President